Planners Comments; British Sprint Champs. 2014 
 held at Keele University Campus, Saturday 6th September
Henry Morgan POTOC.

 The planning process, as a lot of you will know, is an enjoyable one. Time to look at the area, study the map, try and sort out any initial problems you spot. My main dilemma was the access / through road for service buses. I knew it was going to be necessary to have courses crossing the road, not ideal. I spent the whole day on campus, exactly 12 months before the event (Sat. 7th Sept. 2013) just counting the number of vehicles using the road. I decided it was feasible, as long as I had 2 or more road crossing marshals, at each point. The Security dept., on campus, informed me that the buses etc. were frequently asked to wait while people crossed. I have not been told that the crossings delayed runners, thank goodness. As a lot of you have probably read in the Final Details, my plan was to use the areas in a different way. The Prologue courses were, up until 6 weeks or less before the event, to be on the map area used for the Finals and vice versa for the other area. Unfortunately, the wedding that was taking place at the Hall was put at an earlier time. I had not been informed. This meant the road crossings that were used during the Finals, would have had far more vehicles to contend with if used earlier in the day. 
 There were some constraints, from the powers that be at the University, as to which areas I did have access to. I never intended to use the woodland areas, only the main campus with paths, small roads and mown grass. I find it quite annoying when you turn up for an “urban” event and at least half of the time you need studs on your feet, instead of road shoes or trainers.

 The really stressful part for me was, after a visit to the campus 3 days before the event, to find 4 controls were inaccessible. With the aid of a very helpful gentleman from Estates dept. all of the 4 were usable on the day, if not quite as I had planned, or with their route choices. I think competitors on 1.1, 1.2, 1.3 and 2.2 were the ones that were compromised the most. I can only apologies for the lack of communication between depts. on campus and myself.

 All of the S.I. boxes were checked, a week or so before the event, for status, battery life, time etc and set for a 4 hour shut down time, a long but necessary job; thank you John Pigott. The controller dibbed all of the boxes to wake them up, when he checked control positions and numbers, well within the 4 hours, ready for competitors to run. I do not understand the comments from some competitors, “that they to had to spend extra time, at a control, waking up boxes”.
 Overall, I think the areas were enjoyable and challenging enough for this level of event. I hope you would agree.

 With the thought of putting out so many controls accurately on a tight schedule, I enlisted the help of 2 of our club members, Gerry and Peter Riley. They put out and then collected in for me, from 7.00 till 17.00, with only a short break for lunch at about 13.15; A big thank you to both.
Finally, I would like to say a really heart felt “thank you” to the controller, Chris Burden from AIRE, for his help and guidance and to the event organiser, my wife Brenda Morgan,  for her tireless and thankless work.

